

SCOTT HARRIS, M.D., M.P.H. • STATE HEALTH OFFICER

## BALDWIN COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT

October 4, 2021

The Cold Spot LLC c/o Philip Sledge 38255 Highway 225 Bay Minette, AL 36507

Re: Food Permit Exclusion

Dear Philip Sledge,

This letter is to confirm that The Cold Spot LLC located at 38255 Highway 225, Bay Minette does not currently require a food permit from the Alabama Department of Public Health. Based on the State Board of Health's Food Sanitation Rules, a food permit is not required for an establishment that does not prepare or serve any unpackaged food or drink, or one that does not reuse repeat use utensils and tableware.

The items below are suggested food safety practices that you should use:

- Refrigeration units shall be maintained at 41°F or below;
- Maintain proper food temperatures (hot foods hot & cold foods cold);
- Practice frequent handwashing and maintain a high level of personal hygiene;
- Garbage shall be disposed of appropriately and in a sanitary manner;
- Keep toxic items and all medications away from food preparation areas;
- Use only commercially processed and store-bought foods for service.

If you should need further assistance or have questions pertaining to food permits and health regulations, please call the Baldwin County Health Department at (251) 947-3618.

Sincerely,

PH Environmentalist

Baldwin County Health Department